ESSENDINE PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the meeting of Essendine Parish Council held at Essendine Village Hall on Thursday 3rd. September 2015 at 6.00pm
Those present: Councillors Kevin Ayton (KA), in the chair, Ian Collis (IC), Bob Trickey (BobT), County Councillor David Wilby, and PCSO Steve Houghton. Also in attendance were James Hinchcliffe (JH) and Jordan Brindle (JB) of the National Grid, and Jayne Hale & Paula McKillip of Round Rutland Agents There were no members of the public in attendance.
	Item
	Minute
	Action


	1. Open Forum
2. Apologies
3. Declaration of Interests

4. National Grid Electric Sub-Station

5. Round Rutland Agency

6. Police Matters

7. County Council Matters

8. Minutes of previous meetings
9. Matters Arising 
10. Correspondence
11. Finance
12. Road Safety
13. Broadband
14. Any Other Business
15. Date of next meeting

	None
Councillor Chris Rowland, and County Councillor Chris Parsons
None
JH & JB reported that mechanical & electrical installations were now complete, and overhead and underground connections should be made by the end of the year or early next year. They will be writing to all residents and businesses with this update, and thanking them for their co-operation and understanding.  They re-iterated that they were willing to support any further projects the Council may wish to submit. KA thanked them on behalf of EPC, and stated that there had been minimal disruption throughout the whole period.

Jayne Hale outlined the work of this body, which is in its 2nd three-year term of Heritage Lottery funding. It is part of the Rural Community Council, and works with individuals and groups in the county to help identify people in need and respond directly to them by linking in with local support, social activity and regional services. She would like us to publicise their work within the parish and will happily assist in the setting up of a Good Neighbour Scheme, both practically and financially. BobT agreed to make contact with them on this in the near future
SH reported that there had been no crimes or incidents reported in the past 31 days. The neighbourhood policing team were focussing on speeding, which is the issue most parishes see as priority. A recent visit with the speed gun had picked up 30 speedsters in 1 hour. It was noticeable that since the existing SID had been removed, vehicles were no longer slowing down. The police are keen to have a presence the next time a Community Speed Watch was undertaken.
Street lighting: DW reported that no firm decision on whether RCC will take over responsibility for all streetlights, but it does seem likely that it will happen in due course. The county will then pass on a charge annually to parishes.
Care Issues: RCC are looking at a care package which will place greater emphasis on taking care into the community rather than placing people in care homes.
Annual Parish Meeting held on 14th. May 2015
Parish Council Meeting held on 14th. May 2015
Minutes of both meetings were signed as a true record, on the proposal of IC, seconded BobT, all in favour
None

30-May-15
RCC

FPP - 12 Glen Crescent

27-Jun-15

Leics CC

Invoice £180 Website support

27-Jun-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £70 - Play Area - May

27-Jun-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £200 - Grass cutting May

09-Jul-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £200 - Grass cutting June

09-Jul-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £70 - Play Area - June

09-Jul-15

RCC

Parish Council Forum

09-Jul-15

Cory Environmental

Invoice £117 - Dog bins

31-Jul-15

RCC

Parish Briefing

15-Aug-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £100 - Grass cutting July

15-Aug-15

Plough Environmental Services

Invoice £110 - Play Area - July

15-Aug-15

RCC

Parish Council Forum

20-Aug-15

Grant Thornton

Audit completion

31-Aug-15

Came & Co

Insurance renewal

31-Aug-15

2commune Ltd

Website offer

31-Aug-15

Grant Thornton

Invoice £120

31-Aug-15

Vista

Mobile service

31-Aug-15

Healthwatch Rutland

AGM

31-Aug-15

RCC

Shoreline Bus Service cancellation

31-Aug-15

RCC

Invoice £151 streetlighting

31-Aug-15

CAB Rutland

AGM

(a).Current position: The Clerk reported expenditure totalling £2,698, income totalling £10,027, the current balance is £15,442.
Payments authorised:

£70, £200, £200, £70, £100, £110 to Plough Environmental Services.
£117 to Cory Environmental

£180 to Leics CC

£151 to RCC

(b) Audit: Grant Thornton had returned the Annual Return with an unqualified opinion, and notice of the end of audit displayed on the notice board for the statutory period. They had also submitted an invoice for £120, over which the Clerk had taken issue with them: as a council with a turnover of less £10k p.a. we are entitled to a free audit; however, because of an error by RCC we had been credited with another parish’s precept as well as our own. The cheque returning this to RCC had inflated our turnover to greater that £10k.  If Grant Thornton prove intransigent on this, the Clerk will take the matter up with RCC
(c) Grass Cutting: In spite of several requests, no payment has yet been received from RCC in respect of this. DW promised to take this up with the Highways Dept.
Speed Signs: These have still not been installed. BobT had entered into lengthy correspondence with Highways, expressing our utter dissatisfaction with the time this has taken – our initial order was placed in September 2014.  He has been assured that the SIDs will be installed by 24th. September. DW agreed to chase Highways Dept.
Gigaclear have issued free fibre installation kits, and the whole process is expected to be completed by 18th. September
Village Hall Car Park trees: BobT reported that VHMC had approached RiteLite to ask if 3 silver birch trees on their boundary could be removed, as their roots are severely damaging the tarmac in the car park. RiteLite are happy for them to be removed, but not at their expense. BobT asked if PC were prepared to meet the cost. KA felt that funds would not be available, and that VHMC should pay.  Clerk to obtain quote fron Anthony Carr, and matter will be discussed at next meeting.
Thursday 22nd. October 2015, 6.00pm
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.
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